
Timpanogos	Elementary	
School	Community	Council	

March	20,	2018	
	
Present:	
Carrie	Rawlins	(principal)	
Karen	Cushenberry	(Title1/111	coordinator)	
Kari	Kolling	(parent)	
Andrea	Callis	(parent)	
Denece	Kitto	(teacher)	
	
Debrief	of	the	Internet	Safety	Night-	
1) Denece	said	she	learned	a	lot	of	information.	She	felt	like	
each	class	was	really	well	done	and	the	kids	had	a	good	
time	with	their	activities.		

2) Suggestions:	Include	the	time	it	takes	for	translation	
especially	for	the	presenter	that	does	not	speak	Spanish.	
Kari	thought	it	was	great.	She	felt	like	it	was	very	
informative	for	parents	and	she	didn’t	have	any	
constructive	criticism.	Andrea	thought	we	should	have	
NetSmartz	come	during	school	so	every	student	gets	the	
information.	Kate	thought	having	the	big	kids	do	the	
Bingo	game	first	in	order	to	help	set	up	the	class.	Also	
little	kids	were		more	interested	in	the	candy	from	the	
Bingo	game	then	they	were	in	the	NetSmartz	
presentation.	So	it	would	be	better	for	the	younger	kids	to	
go	to	the	presentation.	
	

Crosswalk	Safety	
1) Andrea	wants	to	hold	a	bike	week	and	encourage												
students	to	ride	their	bikes	to	school.	Kari	suggested	
that	we	have	another	one	in	the	spring	to	get	parents	to	
stop	driving.	



2) Parents	are	very	concerned	about	the	incident	where	a	
former	Timpanogos	student	was	hit	by	a	car	on	5th	
North	and	killed.	Apparently	UDOT	is	not	cooperating	
or	being	transparent	with	their	plans	to	improve	the	
situation.	Many	of	the	parents	from	Timpanogos	live	on	
the	west	side	of	the	school	so	it	is	difficult	to	get	parents	
involved	with	the	movement	to	make	the	crosswalks	
safe	for	students.	Andrea	was	asked	by	the	parents	to	
share	this	information	so	they	can	discuss	these	issues.	
Many	parents	are	very	concerned	that	they	are	
planning	to	take	out	the	tunnel.	Some	kind	of	a	
memorial	is	being	planned	for	Caleb	Lane	in	the	near	
future.	Andrea	is	concerned	about	where	the	crossing	-
guard	parks	after	school.	It	was	suggested	that	she	park	
on	600	w.	for	safety.	If	things	don’t	improve,	Andrea	
will	call	the	Provo	Police	Department.	Carrie	is	well	
aware	of	the	dangerous	situation.		Carrie	will	talk	to	her	
again.		

3) PTA	will	start	encouraging	students	to	ride	their	bikes	
to	school	for	a	weekly	drawing.	This	will	hopefully	
eliminate	all	the	traffic	before	and	after	school.	They	
will	also	encourage	people	to	car	pool.	Carrie	just	wants	
people	to	slow	down,	be	careful,	follow	the	arrows,	
etc…Parents	want	a	lot	more	awareness	brought	to	
crosswalks.	
	

Trustland	Money	
	
1) See	handout	
2) Science	fair	(science	week)	
3) Brain	Pop	
4) Technology	rotations	
5) Instructional	Assistants	
6) Spelling	Bee	



	


